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HEALTH SCRUTINY SUB-COMMITTEE 

 

Minutes of the meeting held at 4.00 pm on 20 April 2023 
 

 
Present: 

 

Councillor David Jefferys (Chairman) 
   
 

Councillors Will Connolly, Robert Evans, Simon Jeal, 

Tony McPartlan, Alison Stammers and Thomas Turrell 
 

 

Vicki Pryde 
 
 

 
Also Present: 

 

Rona Topaz (via conference call) 
 

Councillor Aisha Cuthbert (via conference call) 

and Councillor Diane Smith, Portfolio Holder for Adult Care 
and Health (via conference call) 

 
40   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND NOTIFICATION OF 

SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Mark Brock and 

Councillor Aisha Cuthbert attended as substitute. 
 
Apologies for absence were also received from Councillor Dr Sunil Gupta and 

Roger Chant. 
 

Apologies for lateness were received from Councillor Thomas Turrell. 
 
 

41   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 

Co-opted Member, Vicki Pryde declared that she had undertaken work for 
Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust. 
 

 
42   QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS AND MEMBERS OF THE 

PUBLIC ATTENDING THE MEETING 

 
No questions had been received. 

 
 

43   MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF HEALTH SCRUTINY SUB-
COMMITTEE HELD ON 17TH JANUARY 2023 

 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 17th January 2023 be 
agreed. 
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44   GP ACCESS 

 

Cheryl Rehal, Associate Director of Primary and Community Care, Bromley – 
SEL ICS (“Associate Director”) and Dr Andrew Parson, Co-Chair and GP 
Clinical Lead – One Bromley Local Care Partnership (“GP Clinical Lead”) 

delivered a presentation on GP access. 
 

With regards to the demand and capacity for appointments, the Associate 
Director highlighted that, as requested, data had been provided in relation to 
how long patients were waiting for appointments. This data, which was 

subject to quality improvements, indicated that the majority of appointments 
were within 1-14 days. There was a small percentage (10-15%) of 

appointments that passed this point – however this was expected as there 
would be patients that required routine care or follow up appointments, and 
would continue to be actively monitored. It was noted that there were data 

quality issues as practices recorded their data in different ways – national 
guidance had recently been issued in terms of coding, and it was anticipated 

that locally, and across the country, a standardised mechanism would be 
used for consistency and like-for-like comparison. A Member said that the 
challenges were acknowledged, but not as much granular data had been 

provided as hoped for – it was questioned if GP practices were performing 
well and if patients were getting appointments when they wanted them. The 
GP Clinical Lead said that the ask of GP practices was to respond to patients 

at the first request; offer patients an appointment within 2 weeks; or, where 
appropriate, see them on the same day. Some of these requests were based 

on ‘perceived need’, as opposed to ‘perceived want’. The Associate Director 
advised that, at the next meeting, they could provide data broken down into 
smaller periods of time. They could not provide data in terms of what a patient 

wanted, but the national GP patient survey data could provide a sense of 
whether patients were happy with the timing of the appointment offered. In 

response to a further question, the GP Clinical Lead noted there would be a 
limit to what could be demonstrated in terms of meeting accessible choice. 
The ‘Did Not Attend’ (DNA) deep dive indicated that most of these people 

were working age adults, and consideration may need to be given as to what 
options were available for appointments. In terms of more than 15 days, the 

GP Clinical Lead highlighted that patients had to be allowed to book 
appointments further ahead and some patients would require follow-up 
appointments. The Portfolio Holder for Adult Care and Health noted, that in 

terms of patients getting the appointment that they wanted, the expertise of 
the practice manager and clinicians needed to be taken into account to 

prioritise those with the most urgent needs. 
 
The Associate Director informed Members that DNA rates had been published 

in February 2023 by NHS Digital, which was the first set of data available in 
recent months. Again, there were limitations in terms of data quality, but this 

was something that was expected to improve. In Bromley, the percentage of 
DNAs varied between practices, from the least at 1.35% to the most at 5.99% 
of all appointments available at the practice. Work was being undertaken to 

try and reduce avoidable DNAs and GP practices were trying to maximise the 
number of appointments utilised to the best effect. The GP Clinical Lead 
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advised Members that software had been purchased which acted as an 
analysis tool allowing practices to look at demand, capacity and appointments 

and drill down into specific areas. This highlighted particular ‘hot-spots’ for 
DNAs – some of the highest rates of DNAs were for same day appointments, 
which could be due to patients trying multiple routes to get access or using 

the Urgent Care Centres to avoid waiting for an appointment. The example 
provided showed data relating to long-term conditions and there were clear 

variations in DNAs – this could be impacted by vulnerabilities, for which 
consideration may need to be given as to how access was provided, or GP 
practices reaching out to patients who required safe monitoring. A Co-opted 

Member highlighted the benefits of using text reminders, particularly for 
people with long-term conditions. The GP Clinical Lead advised that at his 

practice they had been struggling with urine testing for patients with diabetes 
– since implementing text reminders for patients, asking them to bring urine 
samples to their appointments, this was nearly at 100%. The Associate 

Director said that text messaging was considered to be a good way of 
providing convenient reminders to patients, however it created a cost 

pressure which was no longer funded nationally. They were being encouraged 
to increase the use of the NHS app, which was much more cost effective. 
 

The Associate Director advised that work had been undertaken in relation to 
messaging, and demystifying the ways in which patients could access their 
practices. A more positive messaging style had been built upon, thanking 

patients for attending their appointments which allowed the NHS to use its 
resources more wisely. In terms of health inclusion, it was clear that the new 

channels to access GP practices would remain in place. This was extremely 
popular in Bromley, and the borough had high levels of digital literacy, but 
they were trying to improve all the ways in which patients could access their 

GP practice. An important element was the practice websites, which were 
moving from basic to more sophisticated models, which were easier to adapt 

and navigate. In response to a question from a Co-opted Member, the 
Associate Director advised that the hosting service for the new websites 
allowed things such as colours to be changed to make them easier to read. 

They had not yet undertaken work to simplify the language used as it had 
been a huge task to transfer so many websites to the new platform – however 

they would work with patient groups to test the websites and gather feedback 
in terms of them being easy read. The new platform would allow any common 
information to be changed on all practice websites in one go. 

 
A Member noted the upgrades to the telephony software and equipment that 

had been discussed at a previous meeting and enquired how this work had 
progressed. The Associate Director advised that not all GP practices were 
using a cloud-based system, but they were working with those that did to 

encourage them to use its functionality to its full potential. It was intended that 
all GP practices would be transferred to a cloud-based system as soon as 

possible. However there were some barriers, such as high costs for exiting 
current contracts and it being a more expensive system for smaller practices – 
they were working with providers to try and address these issues. Regarding 

the "8am rush”, practices were looking at doing things differently to avoid 
unnecessary calls – such as repeat prescriptions requests, test results and 
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referrals via different routes. They were also looking to see how changing the 
distribution of clinics, and weighting them by demand, could help. 

 
The GP Clinical Lead advised that another risk identified was the resilience of 
practices. In terms of workforce, they were still seeing more doctors and 

nurses leaving the profession than were joining. To try and address this 
locally, they were looking to expand the number of GP trainers in the borough 

– they were aware that if GPs were trained in a borough they were more likely 
to stay in that borough. They were also continuing to support a local GP 
flexible staffing bank and there was an education training hub which 

developed nurse facilitators, who created networks and provided training 
opportunities. It was acknowledged that a large proportion of the workforce 

were non-clinical staff, who needed technical skills and personal resilience to 
deal with patients and all practices needed good practice management. A 
recruitment campaign would be launched in May 2023, with One Bromley, to 

encourage people to come and work in the borough. Another risk identified 
related to premises. The GP Clinical Lead noted that this was a complex 

arrangement, with a mixed ownership model in place – 42% of premises were 
owned by GP partners; 16% by NHS property management organisations; 
and 42% by private landlords, including recently retired GPs where brokering 

arrangements for handover were in place. This was a big area of risk – there 
was a need to ensure that buildings were at the required standard and had 
the space to house the expanding clinical workforce.  

 
In response to questions regarding avoiding the closure of GP practices, the 

Associate Director advised that work was being undertaken in anticipation of 
these risks. They did actively intervene if practices notified them of any 
difficulties with landlords, and would act as mediators. Following the changes 

in planning rules, which meant that there were fewer obstacles to change the 
use of premises, landlords were finding other uses more attractive. The GP 

Clinical Lead noted that they were engaging with practice managers and 
undertaking an estates survey – it was important that practices protected 
themselves, such as ensuring that practices agreements stated that 

ownership passed over to partners. In terms of recruitment and retention, and 
making Bromley an attractive place to work, the extended roles implemented 

required cross-working between practices at Primary Care Network (PCN) 
level. 
 

The GP Clinical Lead advised that, in March 2023, they had started a process 
of engaging with GP practices – many of them shared the same concerns 

raised by Members in terms of capacity and demand, and they wanted to try 
and inform how health and care services were transformed. It was noted that 
the national Access Recovery Plan for General Practice would be used as a 

focus to progress discussions. 
 

The Chairman thanked the Associate Director and GP Clinical Lead for their 
update to the Sub-Committee. 
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 
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45   UPDATE FROM THE LONDON AMBULANCE SERVICE 

 

The Chairman welcomed Christine Masson, Bromley Group Manager – 
London Ambulance Service, Graeme Marsh, System Partnership 
Transformation Manager – London Ambulance Service and Darren Farmer, 

Director of Ambulance Operations – London Ambulance Service to the 
meeting to provide an update on the London Ambulance Service (LAS). 

 
The Bromley Group Manager informed Members that the focus of the LAS in 
Bromley was moving towards ‘team-based working’, where a group of staff 

worked together all of the time. This allowed the staff to form a better bond 
and increased the face-to-face interaction with managers, which provided 

opportunities to communicate important information. At the sites where team-
based working was already in place, there had been a reduction in sickness 
absence which impacted on better ambulance provision. It offered a robust 

opportunity to communicate local messaging in terms of the capacity available 
at hospitals. It also provided an increased opportunity to undertake 

operational workplace reviews where the team of managers were completing 
ride outs with ambulance crews. This helped to improve the quality of service 
provision, identifying best practice and areas of learning. The clinical 

supervision allowed the discussion of both failed and successful referrals and 
how they could be improved. They were currently participating in a feedback 

trial with Lewisham. The System Partnership Transformation Manager 
advised that this was a system to support crews, providing feedback on what 
had happened to a patient in order to aid their knowledge and learning. This 

trial would be rolled out much further, with the software implemented at 
multiple hospital sites across London. 

 
In terms of recruitment, the Bromley Group Manager advised that there had 
been a pan-London focus on training and recruiting more clinicians, call 

handlers and dispatch staff. This would allow the patient waiting times for an 
ambulance to be kept as safe as possible, and the most urgent patients 

prioritised. As a service, the LAS had recruited more than 900 front line 
ambulance staff and 400 call handling staff (111 and 999 provisions) – an 
increased workforce meant that there were more people available to respond 

to patients. The vacancy rate in Bromley had reduced, from 18% at the end of 
2022, to currently just over 6%. A number of trained paramedic staff had been 

lost to PCNs provisions as they provided an opportunity for staff to not work 
unsociable hours, which was particularly attractive to those staff with families. 
Looking ahead, they aimed to recruit more than 1,400 frontline staff as part of 

the 2023-24 improvement programme to meet the levels of demand across 
London. The LAS had continued to work with colleagues in other blue light 

services, and in November 2022 had participated in a live multi-agency major 
incident exercise – this allowed crews and managers to put their response to 
a major incident into practice.  

 
In response to a question regarding recruitment of St John’s Ambulance 

Cadets, the Bromley Group Manager advised that the LAS did not have a 
programme whereby they asked staff to volunteer to help out with the Cadets 
– some staff did, however others volunteered their time in different areas. If 
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staff were able to give their time, they would actively support it. The LAS were 
recruiting a younger workforce, including recruiting directly from universities. 

Whether those recruited chose to stay within Bromley after they completed 
their course was a challenge, as they may request to be transferred to a more 
central location as there tended to be more of a variety in terms of ambulance 

call outs. The Director of Ambulance Operations advised that the LAS had a 
strong relationship and worked closely with the St John’s Ambulance 

community, and this was an area of focus. It was noted that, nationally, levels 
of volunteering were quite low, and the King’s Coronation was being used as a 
springboard to improve this. 

 
The System Partnership Transformation Manager advised that work was 

being undertaken in relation to clinical safety, and ensuring that the right 
resources were provided, to the right patients, at the right time frame. This 
was an area that they were continuing to invest in and appoint additional staff 

to – they had looked at changing rotas, allowing staff to work half their time 
out on the road and the other half in the control room. The LAS were also 

working with partners to reduce pressures on the Accident and Emergency 
(A&E) department, as well as utilising the resources available – including 
maximising referrals into services such as same day emergency care 

services. Paramedics completed a mandatory training session which included 
a module based on referrals and what services were available. They were 

also promoting the MiDos system which provided access to a directory of 
services that patients may be suitable for. Other areas of work included: 

- Clinical teams developing a frailty pathway with the PRUH – 

ambulance crews were directed to a geriatrician-led department, rather 
than going via A&E. 

- Clinical teams producing a prompt sheet – this helped gather details 
that may not come readily, and reduced the need for conveyance. 

- Care homes – maximising interactions and implementing the use of a 

universal care plan. This was a template providing information about a 
patients, including their wishes about going to hospital and treatment to 

be received. Engaging with care homes to encourage all patients to 
have a plan to provide a clear indication for ambulance crews. 

- Gathering data to look at falls in the community – when falls were 

happening and the volume of cases, and looking to improve services. 
- 3-month trial of GP notification – delivering incidental finding to GP 

practices. 

- Community providers visiting LAS control rooms – observing call 
taking, despatch system and clinicians, which provided a greater idea 

of how the system operated and its limitations. 
- Mental health response car – mental health clinicians riding out in 

ambulance cars to target specialist mental health cases, to try and 

avoid the use of acute services. 
 

In response to questions regarding the work with care homes, the System 
Partnership Transformation Manager advised that the ICS were engaging with 
care homes to look at how they operated, and establish a model that could be 

delivered across the rest of the services. The culture of conveyance to 
hospital and interactions between care homes and the health care system 
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were changing positively, as they recognised their importance. The Director of 
Adult Social Care noted that the Local Authority had well-established 

relationships with care homes, and this was something that could be jointly 
promoted with care home managers. It was agreed that a list of the LAS 
initiatives mentioned would be circulated to Members following the meeting 

(attached at Appendix A). 
 

The System Partnership Transformation Manager informed Members that 
hospital handovers had been a significant challenge during the winter period, 
but they had worked with the PRUH to deliver ways to alleviate some of these 

pressures. One element had been the use of ‘cohorting’ – having paramedic 
crews within the hospital environment to take patients off ambulance trolleys 

and help supervise their care while waiting for an A&E bed. This allowed the 
ambulances to be released back into the community and respond to 
emergency calls. Another initiative related to intelligence conveyance – the 

LAS control room looked at the pressures across the system, and could divert 
a crew to a different Trust if a hospital was struggling with capacity, and 

alleviate pressures in individual areas. It was noted that this resulted in better 
patient outcomes, but there were some limitations in terms of patients who 
required specialist treatment at a certain hospital. 

 
Jonathan Lofthouse, Site Chief Executive – PRUH and South Sites (“Site 

Chief Executive”) said that they were endeavouring to accommodate solutions 
for cohorting patients, but these were not yet sufficient. With regards to the 
long-term plan, it was noted that the PRUH had been recognised nationally as 

being ‘under bedded’ for the needs of the local population – it was therefore 
highly likely that additional bed spaces would be opening at the PRUH and 

Orpington Hospital sites by winter 2023. Thanks were extended to LAS 
colleagues for the work undertaken with hospital staff to manage cohorting, 
and highlighted that they were now starting to gain traction in providing a long-

term and sustainable solution. It was noted that a further update could be 
provided at a future meeting of the Sub-Committee. 

 
The Director of Ambulance Operations echoed the comments of the Site Chief 
Executive – they understood the nature of the current issue and the interim 

solution of cohorting. Their areas of focus were around using teams to 
improve clinical knowledge, moving patients appropriately and managing 

them in the community. Success had been seen in relation to the urgent 
community response and mental health cars, and safely managing patients 
away from A&E. 

 
In response to questions regarding performance figures, the System 
Partnership Transformation Manager said that, anecdotally, the transportation 

times were likely to be impacted by peak periods of traffic and congestion – 
however it was noted that the most acute patients would be transported under 

blue lights. The Director of Ambulance Operations advised that there were 
variations in terms of traffic speed. The long-term position regarding the 
contribution that traffic made to respiratory conditions needed to be 

acknowledged, as these were a huge burden on the system. Some of the 
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traffic management processes being used across London had long-term 
health benefits that would reduce pressure on both the LAS and acute Trusts. 

 
With regards to performance categories, the Director of Ambulance 
Operations advised that Category 1 related to a small group of highly acute 

patients with significant issues. Category 2 included strokes and heart attacks, 
but this also included a large group of other patients where it was not possible 

to gather enough details about them during the initial call to identify if they 
could be included in a lower category. The LAS was part of a national trial, 
currently looking at this group, to identify the higher acuity patients accurately 

and those who could safely sit in the lower acuity groups – more data would 
be provided from this throughout the year. It was acknowledged that the 

Category 2 figures were away from the national target of 18 minutes, however 
the agreed target for this year, and the level they were commissioned at, was 
30 minutes. Their aim was to achieve the target of 18 minutes and it was 

considered that the trial mentioned would bring benefits and reduce this 
number. 

 
The Chairman thanked the Bromley Group Manager, System Partnership 
Transformation Manager and Director of Ambulance Operations for their 

presentation. Thanks were also extended to all LAS staff on behalf of the Sub-
Committee for the work they undertook. It was requested that a further update 

be provided to the Sub-Committee in six months’ time. 
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 

 
 

46   UPDATE FROM KING'S COLLEGE HOSPITAL NHS 
FOUNDATION TRUST 

 

Jonathan Lofthouse, Site Chief Executive – PRUH and South Sites (“Site 
Chief Executive”) provided an update on the King’s College Hospital NHS 

Foundation Trust.  
 
The Site Chief Executive noted that, with regards to the end of year position 

for elective care, King’s had eradicated the list of patients waiting over 104 
weeks for treatment. It was noted that if industrial action had not taken place 

in recent weeks, the list of patients waiting over 78 weeks would also have 
been eradicated. There were 13 patients that had been carried over into the 
new financial year and had since received treatment. The Trust continued to 

make strong in roads – King’s had been in national press, listed as one of the 
top 5 hospitals in the country for the volume of activity undertaken over the 
last year to address backlogs created by the COVID-19 pandemic. Elective 

operative activities were continuing at pace. 
 

With regards to emergency performance, Members were informed that the 
overall challenges at the PRUH continued. They were continuing to work with 
both national and regional colleagues on several initiatives, including 

ambulance offloads and the Urgent Care Centre (UCC) provider. It was noted 
that over the two years, since the start of the pandemic, the average 
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attendance age at A&E had increased by 10 years – they were seeing 
significantly more mature patients, who were often in a higher state of 

compromise. The London region were working with the PRUH to explore this 
epidemiological shift and further information could be provided at future 
meetings of the Sub-Committee. The Chairman agreed that these statistics 

were staggering and considered that a deep dive was needed to gain an 
understanding of the change in dynamics. 

 
In terms of diagnostics, the Trust continued to perform highly and remained 
one of the top 15 hospitals in the country for the speed at which patients were 

seen. With regards to cancer services, South East London continued to be the 
second highest performing cancer alliance in the country. It was noted that 

King’s had finished the last financial year ahead of the trajectory for recovery. 
 
The Site Chief Executive advised that the link bridge on the PRUH site had 

been completed and they were currently going through a capital planning 
round for future developments. Later this year a second MRI unit would be 

opened, which would further accelerate elements of emergency care. As 
previously mentioned, the funding to expand the bed base was still to be 
confirmed – if taken forward, there could be an increase of around 32 beds 

and a capital value of £5.5m investment. 
 
Members were informed that a CQC inspection had taken place at the PRUH 

in late 2022 – the actions taken from the maternity services review had been 
fully executed and accepted. It was noted that the latest patient satisfaction 

statistics for maternity services at the PRUH had seen a marked uptick in 
recent weeks. 
 

With regards to maternity services at the PRUH, a Member enquired if the 
reasons for the hospital being an outlier for rates of postpartum 

haemorrhage (PPH) were known, and if they looked to identify any hereditary 
issues connected to PPH. The Site Chief Executive said that, with regards to 
hereditary issues, questions were asked as part of standard assessments by 

community midwifery colleagues and obstetricians – it was agreed that 
statistics relating to this could be provided following the meeting. A written 

response would also be provided in relation to the PRUH being an outlier for 
PPH. The Member further noted concerns related to people smoking outside 
the A&E department, which was beneath the paediatric unit, and suggested 

that signs could be installed asking people to refrain from doing so in that 
area. The Site Chief Executive advised that earlier in the year an enhanced 

security scheme had been implemented across the site, and there had been a 
marked improvement. Having reopened access towards Sainsbury’s, they 
were seeing more staff and patients leaving the hospital site to smoke. The 

Site Chief Executive said the point raised was fair, and he would be happy to 
review the signage and ask the security team to move people away from that 

location. 
 
The Portfolio Holder for Adult Care and Health said the news regarding the 

additional MRI scanner at the PRUH was very welcomed. In response to a 
question, the Site Chief Executive noted that around 18 months ago, a large 
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amount of investment had been made into imaging services and the 
workforce had grown by around 54 additional posts. There was sufficient 

reserve for additional MRI reporting – with regards to volume, around 14 MRIs 
were undertaken on any one day and there was internal capacity to respond 
to reports in a timely fashion. 

 
A Member asked for further information in relation to vacancy rates, which 

had been referenced in a number of CQC inspection reports. The Site Chief 
Executive said that across the board, the vacancy rate stood at around 8% – 
this was below the London average and overall there was a continued 

improvement. It was noted that, as One Bromley, they had been promoting 
careers in the borough and involved in the co-design of the strategy and 

marketing. It was agreed that a breakdown of vacancy rates by sub-discipline 
could be provided to Members following the meeting.  
 

The Chairman thanked the Site Chief Executive for his presentation to the 
Sub-Committee. 

 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 

 

 
47   UPDATE ON THE REVIEW OF JOINT WORKING 

ARRANGEMENTS BETWEEN OXLEAS NHS FOUNDATION 

TRUST AND THE LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
Report ACH23-019  

 
The Sub-Committee considered a report providing an update on the review of 

joint working arrangements between Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust and the 
London Borough of Bromley. 

 
The Assistant Director for Integrated Commissioning advised that for the 
purposes of delivering local community mental health services, the London 

Borough of Bromley and the Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust had been the two 
parties to a Partnership Agreement since December 2004. Through this 

arrangement, 25 of the Council’s social care staff were seconded to the 
Trust’s community mental services as part of a pooled fund for the provision 
of the community mental health services and to deliver the statutory Care Act 

responsibilities on behalf of the Council. These partnerships arrangements 
were subject to a review in 2021, with an action plan being implemented from 

2022. The report provided details of the outcome of this review and progress 
made against the action plan. Overall, feedback was positive and in the 
coming months a new action plan would be developed to progress things 

further. 
 

The Service Director – Adult Community Mental Health/Adult Learning 
Disability (Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust) highlighted that a key aspect had 
been the high level of engagement from the staff. It was considered that staff 

who were seconded often felt that they did not fully fit in to either organisation, 
but there had been extremely positive engagement from staff. In terms of the 
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reviews, they recognised their own contributions and felt the 
recommendations were a good reflection of their input. The staff had also 

been involved in the co-production of the action plan, which had increased 
their motivation. This had increased morale within the team, which supported 
recruitment and retention. 

 
A Member noted that one of the commitments stated in the report related to a 

co-production process – however there was no reference to this in the action 
plan provided and it was therefore not clear if this had been tracked. The 
Assistant Director for Integrated Commissioning advised that the engagement 

action included related to the co-production work. Oxleas already had well-
developed arrangement in place for co-production with service users. This 

had not been extended to this partnership approach, but it had been agreed 
that community mental health teams would be providing input. The next steps 
would be to develop plans for engagement and co-production activities. The 

Member asked that a summary of the arrangements in place be provided 
following the meeting. 

 
The Chairman thanked the Assistant Director for Integrated Commissioning 
and Service Director – Adult Community Mental Health/Adult Learning 

Disability (Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust) for their update to the Sub-
Committee. 
 
RESOLVED that the progress being made following a review of the joint 
working arrangements between the London Borough of Bromley and the 

Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust be noted. 

 
 

48   UPDATE ON THE BROMLEY HEALTHCARE CQC ACTION 
PLAN 

 
Jacqui Scott, Chief Executive Officer – Bromley Healthcare (“Chief Executive 
Officer”) and Janet Ettridge, Chief Nurse – Bromley Healthcare provided an 

update on the Bromley Healthcare CQC Action Plan. 
 

The Director for Adult Social Care noted that, over the last year, the Sub-
Committee had received a number of updates from Bromley Healthcare 
regarding their CQC inspection. Members were advised that the CQC were 

now satisfied with the progress that Bromley Healthcare had made and the 
questioning around the findings from the inspection could be closed down 

following this meeting. 
 
The Chief Executive Officer informed Members that an internal Sub-

Committee had been running over the last year. Representation included the 
LBB Director of Children’s Services and the ICB Director of Quality, who had 

been ‘critical friends’ that provided helpful challenge. It was considered that 
Bromley Healthcare was now at the stage where all actions had been 
completed, barring clinical competencies – this was an ongoing, long-term 

piece of work around establishing a system which acted as a central 
repository. 
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Bromley Healthcare had recently internally launched its new strategy. The 
process had been undertaken over the last 6 months, gathering feedback 

from staff and commissioners, and it was suggested that an update be 
provided at a future meeting of the Sub-Committee. 
 

Members were informed that a recent Ofsted inspection had taken place at 
their Hollybank children’s services – the provision had been rated as ‘good’ 

overall, as well as in all three domains, with just two minor recommendations.  
 
The Chairman thanked the Chief Executive Officer and Chief Nurse for their 

update to the Sub-Committee.  
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 

 
 

49   SOUTH EAST LONDON JOINT HEALTH OVERVIEW & 
SCRUTINY COMMITTEE (VERBAL UPDATE) 

 
The Chairman advised that an informal virtual meeting of the South East 
London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee had been held on 5 th 

April 2023. During the meeting the proposals for the new delivery of paediatric 
oncology services in South East London were discussed, moving them into 
the Evelina London Children's Hospital which was part of Guy's and St 

Thomas' NHS Foundation Trust. With regards to the significance and impact 
of the proposed changes, it was considered that for Bromley this was minimal, 

as they were already outside of the borough – however other boroughs would 
be more severely impacted as they were closer to the current delivery 
centres. It had been agreed that a formal review of the decision be 

undertaken by June 2023. 
 

The future work programme of the formal meeting was discussed – it was 
agreed that the Committee would meet in-person four times a year, and a 
further four times virtually. The key element would be to look at the operations 

of the SEL ICB and ICS, focusing on the issue of inclusivity for health care 
and the preventative agenda. It was noted that a copy of the minutes of the 

meeting would be circulated once available. In response to a question, the 
Chairman noted that oversight of the work programme was likely to be fed 
back to both the Health and Wellbeing Board and Health Scrutiny Sub-

Committee. 
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 

 
 

50   WORK PROGRAMME AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING 

 
Report CSD23057 
 

Members considered the forward rolling work programme for the Health 

Scrutiny Sub-Committee. 
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As suggested during the meeting, the following items would be added to the 
work programme: 

 
- Bromley Healthcare Strategy (19th July 2023) 
- Update from the London Ambulance Service (19th September 2023 / 

24th January 2024) 
 

Members were asked to notify the clerk if there were any further items that 
they would like added to the work programme. 
 

A Member noted that prior to the pandemic there had been a useful 
programme of Member visits and enquired if there were plans for this to be 

reinstated. The Chairman agreed that the visits had been extremely valuable, 
however the timing of them needed to be right. The Portfolio Holder for Adult 
Care and Health advised that this had been raised at the Adult Care and 

Health Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee. There had been some 
concerns around the infection control measure that needed to be taken in 

care homes, however the LBB Assistant Director Strategy, Performance and 
Corporate Transformation was looking at taking this forward.  
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted. 

 
 

51   ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

The Chairman noted that this was the final Health Scrutiny Sub-Committee 
meeting of the municipal year and thanked Members, Co-opted Members, 
officers and health partners for their contributions throughout the year. 

 
RESOLVED that the issues raised be noted. 

 
 
52   FUTURE MEETING DATES 

 
4.00pm, Wednesday 19th July 2023 

4.00pm, Tuesday 19th September 2023 
4.00pm, Wednesday 24th January 2024 
4.00pm, Wednesday 20th March 2024 

 
 

The Meeting ended at 5.47 pm 
 
 

 
Chairman 
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